
Facilities Report 

September 17, 2022 

There have been no Facility meetings since the last BOD meeting.  

Updates since July 9, 2022 

• Park has new caretakers (Jerry and Sue Swaser) as of August 15, 2022. 

• Caretakers have reported that everyone has been checking in as required and it has been 

pleasant getting acquainted with our community. 

• Facility projects have continued to be completed with the help of Pat Wood through July and 

August and facilities care by new caretakers. 

• Launch Project: Pushed back to 2023 fish window of July 15 – August 15. Building Permit and 

construction drawings, needed for Mason County Building Permit, were approved for purchase 

during the August 2022 Marina meeting via vote. Cost estimate and timeline to be provided by 

John Kavanaugh, Marine Floats. 

• Ski Dock is scheduled to be moved Saturday October 22, 2022 at 09:00 a.m. if the marina is 

cleared. Otherwise TBD based on availability. Requesting for 6 volunteers to assist Daniel with 

the task. If available, please contact Facility chair Daniel McClough and/or caretakers to provide 

contact information so Daniel can reach out to you when it gets closer to the date. 

• Spaghetti feed fundraiser: Raised 1,400 dollars during fund raiser. Donation to the park fund , 

$191 by Aaron and Diane Parrott was from the Poker Run, held Sept 3rd. 

• Yard Sale September 9-10, 2022 had around 4 households participate. 

• New no fishing or swimming signs for the Marina are ready to installed and new signs for the 

playground are being selected. 

• Solar light for the flag pole has been installed and new flag was donated by Ashley and Ian Gay. 

• Weed eater is currently out of commission and will be evaluated on whether needs repaired or 

replaced. 

• Two incidents of non PSA members entering park to fish but was redirected by caretakers. 

• Two incidents of property damage in marina which was taken care of my caretakers 

coordination and property owners informed and resolved. 

• Next meeting: TBD 

Thank you to everyone that has helped maintain the park, help our new caretakers get settled in, 

volunteered you time, food, supplies for the Spaghetti feed fund raiser, and to everyone for the little 

things you do and the positive and helpful attitude you have all provided and continue to bring to our 

fine community. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Daniel McClough, Facility Chair 


